AFSA Headquarters Location 
1. PREVIOUS ACTION:  None
2. FOR PRESENTATION AT:   2020 March Executive Council Meeting
3. PRESENTED BY:  International Vice President Jeffrey Foreman
4. REFERENCE:  AFSAM 100-1, Bylaw 1, Section 2 LOCATION; AFSAM 100-2, SECTION 2 Location
5. BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION:
a. AFSAM 100-1, Bylaw 1, Section 2 LOCATION reads. The AFSA International Headquarters shall be located in, or in close proximity of, Washington, D.C. Field offices may be located as determined by the International Executive Council.
b. AFSAM 100-2, SECTION 2 Location, paragraph a. International reads: The International Headquarters shall remain at the AIRMEN MEMORIAL BUILDING, 5211 Auth Road, Suitland, Maryland, until moved by direction of the AFSA International Executive Council in accordance with AFSA Bylaw 1, Section 2. 
c. There is ambiguity associated with the phrase "located in or in close proximity of."  To point, some within the DoD define the limits of the National Capitol Region (NCR) as 15-25 miles from Washsington D.C.   Others have defined the NCR boundaries to be any DoD entity within a 125 mile radius of Washington.  That is a huge disparity in terms of defined boundaries.   
d. Over the years, there have been conversations regarding the moving the Headquarters to a location where the cost of living and cost to conduct business were less expensive than being in the metro Washington area.  While nothing has transpired to date on this topic; providing the Executive Council fewer restrictions could only facilitate any proposed movement.  Note:  As we have been told, the local area surrounding 5211 Auth Road, Suitland MD is developing at a faster pace.  The U.S. Immigration Service is moving into a new facility less than 1 mile from the Headquarters.  There are plans for expanded business growth throughout the entire area.  This means our Airmen Memorial Building will only increase in value and appeal.  
e. NOTE:  This initiative is to streamline the relocation process for the Executive Council only.  There are no on-going efforts, initiatives, or plans to relocate the Headquarters from the Airmen's Memorial Building at the current address.

f. As written, Bylaw 1, Section 2, is very restrictive because it limits the general area for the headquarters location.  The AFSA Policy, while restrictive, is more flexible in terms of considering any future relocation options.  The proposed adjustment expands the AFSA Executive Council's  flexibility to respond, in a more timely fashion, to any opportunities which may be present themselves in the future.  

6. RECOMMENDATION:  Rewrite Bylaw 1, Section 2 to read:  The AFSA International Headquarters and any field offices shall be in a location as determined by the International Executive Council.
//SIGNED//
Jeffrey Foreman
AFSA International Vice President

14 March 2020
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